

**MINUTES OF THE ST ISSEY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE OBORNE ROOM AT 8.00PM
ON WEDNESDAY 8TH APRIL 2015.**

Present: Mrs A. Heard (Chair), Mr J. Carhart (Vice-chair), Mrs N Carhart, Mr P. Hammett, Mrs R Hore, Mrs S Sleep, Mr G. Henwood, Mr D Heard, Mrs K Hawkins, Miss J. Wilson (Clerk). All parishioners present for the Annual meeting left once the annual meeting had finished. Mr Neil Grigg our Speaker also left.

Apologies: Councillor Jeremy Rowe, Mr A Brewer.

Declaration of Interests in Items on the Agenda:

Mr P Hammett declared an interest in planning applications PA15/01340 – New Trevibban Farm Temporary siting of 2 mobile units.

Police Report:

We have the annual report from the Annual Parish meeting, which detailed the crimes for the year. There were 22 crimes and 101 reported logged incidents. The Neighbourhood Watch Scheme has been set up in St Issey and Little Petherick. We anticipate the signs will be going up shortly. The speed watch scheme is not yet in place as there have been some problems in setting it up due to lack of clarity re the criteria for enrolling volunteers. A speed detector recorder that was placed in the village in January and it is hoped that the results from this will be available soon.

Matters Arising:

1. Checked the wind turbines mentioned at the March meeting – the planning application was for a large turbine to replace one of the 2 smaller turbines.
2. Further information on the planning application for Trevibban Farm re the s106 had been requested and this was received and was discussed with all Councillors by phone in order to comply with the 5 working day deadline in which to return any further comments/decisions. The decision was to support (5 Councillors supported, 2 said agree to disagree, 2 said let original decision stand and there was 1 abstention)

The minutes of the meeting held on the 11th March were approved and signed.

Public Participation:

1. None.

Neighbourhood Watch

Neighbourhood Watch Signs - No change from last month - ie delayed due to sickness but Clive will put the signs up once available.

Recreation Ground

1. The meeting with Savils is rearranged for 4pm on Wednesday 13th May. Suggested meeting point is the Village Hall Car Park but not yet confirmed
2. Clerk to Contact Rosey Ferguson to confirm the £750 is not part of the amount due and can be removed from the lease renewal documents.

St Issey Village Hall and Little Petherick Village Hall

Many thanks go to Mr Gerald Henwood who has been Chair of the St Issey Village Hall Committee for the last 8 years and who has done an outstanding job. He has now passed the reins to Mr D Heard - the Parish Council passes on its congratulations and wishes him well in this new role.

Repairs and Maintenance

Nothing to report

Finance and earmarked reserves

Nothing to report

SHEET 2 OF 8th APRIL MEETING

Donations and Community projects:

1. Bus shelters – Chair and clerk went to see the bus shelters and they are looking good expected to be in place towards the end of the Easter holidays
2. Letter received from Padstow Area Tourism Business Forum regarding the lack of funding for The TIC. Request for a donation/help with fund raising – Mr P Hammett proposed no action Mr D Heard seconded – all in favour.

Correspondence:

Cornwall Council - Wadebridge and Padstow Community Network Meeting - booklets and guide to meetings, dates and venue

Padstow Harbour Commissioners Minutes and Agenda

Notification of Election - notices to go up on notice boards.

CALC - Request for renewal of subs - to add to agenda in May.

Open spaces - news booklet

BT - information on adopting a phone box.

Planning

Planning Applications:

1. PA15/01340 Mrs Marilyn Day M J and M D Day Land West of New Trevibban Farm, Tredinnick. Temporary siting of two mobile units for farm worker and farm office. Mrs K Hawkins proposed not to support. Mrs N Carhart seconded. Reason: because the land has been sold off so there is no reason to have the temporary accommodation. Majority in favour (1 abstention)

Cheques:

1. £15.00 St Issey Church – hire of the Osborne room.
2. £81.12 Cornwall Council – rates for Playing Field
3. £71.83 J Wilson – expenses for March
4. £4286.40 Halo Design – second payment of 3 payments for the bus shelters

It was proposed by Mr D Heard and seconded by Mr P Hammett and agreed by all to pay the above cheques.

Mr J Carhart proposed £15 for hire of the room, amending Mrs K Hawkins proposal of £10, seconded by Mr D Heard. Majority agreed £15.

Any Other Business:

1. Footpath to Trevilgas – slats missing from the board footpath over the boggy area.
2. Saints Way – footpath between St Issey and Padstow – needs looking at – clerk to report to ranger.

There being no further business the meeting was closed at 9.20pm

Chairman:

Date: 13th May 2015

2015 04 02
